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To: Commissioner Rod Twete August 9, 2023 
Commissioner Monty Montgomery 
Commissioner Steve Adams 
Director Eric Shanley 

Cape Horn Road was built and dedicated to the public for use as a public road in 1970. 
The dedication document was signed by numerous authorities, including the county surveyor, 
treasurer, and commissioners. It was not signed by the Belmont Highway District, and we fully 
understand that its successor, the Lakes Highway District, has never accepted the easternmost 
portion of the road because it was not built to their standards. Cape Horn Road is a public road, 
all the way from where it begins at Perimeter Road to the Bonner County line. It has been 
designated as a minor collector by the District and the state of Idaho. Per Idaho law, the Lakes 
Highway District Commissioners have full discretion over it, to include full power to construct, 
maintain, repair, acquire, purchase and improve it.  

The portion of road we are talking about is the easternmost part of Cape Horn Road. It is 
approximately 0.3 miles long, extending from Horseshoe Lane to the county line, entirely 
contained in Kootenai County. This portion of the road is the sole access for more than 50 
properties holding 41 homes in Kootenai County and 105 properties holding 48 homes in Bonner 
County, as Cape Horn Estates. (Of note, 16 of those Bonner County/Cape Horn Estates property 
owners also own property in Kootenai County.) We refer to this portion of the road as the “S-
curve.” To date, all improvements, maintenance, and repairs on this 0.3 mile stretch of road have 
been done by residents living along the road and in Cape Horn Estates. Despite the considerable 
time and expense that all the property owners, from Bonner County as well as Kootenai County, 
have dedicated to keeping this section of road passable, the need exceeds our capabilities, and we 
are requesting help from the Lakes Highway District. 

The S-curve poses significant safety issues for all the residents who depend on it as the 
only road in or out of our communities. Two recent events illustrate why we are concerned: 

1. On December 1, 2022, the Timberlake Fire Department attempted to respond to a carbon
monoxide or fire alarm sounding in a house in Cape Horn Estates. The emergency
vehicle made three failed attempts to drive up the “S-curve” before they gave up and
returned to station. They were unable to reach the site of the alarm.

2. On December 16, 2021, three passenger vehicles slid off the road at the bottom of the S-
curve, coming to rest just above the house of a resident of East Lower Cape Horn Road.
Pictures of the vehicles are attached to this letter. It is not only passenger vehicles that are
unable to make it up or down the S-curve in the winter. A picture of a propane fuel truck
that slid off the road at the same place several years earlier is also attached.

The District has commented on numerous occasions that the property owners each bought
their property knowing that the road is dangerous and not maintained by the District. Every 
property owner buys a property with the roads in some state and condition. Every property owner 
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Attachment 1: Vehicle Accidents 

 

 

 



4 
 

 
 

 
 

  



5 

Attachment 2: Approximate Location of Proposed Safety Barrier 



Attachment 3




